
City of Long Beach 
Working Together to Serve

Memorandum 

Date: June 5, 2019  

To: Civil Service Commission 

From: Sheree Valdoria, Personnel Analyst 

Subject: RECOMMENDATION TO APPROVE REVISED CLASSIFICATION 
SPECIFICATION FOR OFFICE SYSTEMS ANALYST  

Correspondence has been received from the Harbor Department requesting Civil 
Service Commission approval of the revised classification specification for Office 
Systems Analyst.  Staff has reviewed this request and recommends approval in 
accordance with Article XI, Section 1101(d) of the City Charter.   

Facts for Consideration 

• The classification specification was adopted in April 2005.  This classification
only exists in the Harbor Department and is necessary to maintain critical
information technology and security systems.

• Civil Service staff has worked with the Harbor Department and the Human
Resources Department to create and define the grade levels III and IV for this
classification. The departments met with representatives of the International
Association of Machinists (IAM) regarding the revised classification
specification, which include the grade levels, the minimum qualifications and
desirable qualifications.

• Revisions to the minimum qualifications include the following:
• Bachelor’s degree from an accredited college or university.
• Experience offering specific and substantial preparation for the duties

of the position may be substituted for education on a year-for-year basis.
• Two years of paid (full-time equivalent) experience managing large

information technology projects; systems engineering; or managing and
maintaining a large, complex critical business/technical system, such as
Enterprise Resource Planning (ERP), records management, e-mail,
cybersecurity projects, systems, infrastructure, or designing
cybersecurity architecture, or computer aided design systems, access
control systems, video management systems, or enterprise level
networks.

• Willingness to work an irregular schedule, including nights, weekends,
and holidays.

• A valid driver's license and a current DMV record must be submitted to
the hiring department at time of selection.

• Revisions to the desirable qualifications include additional ability
statements, certifications and education.
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• The Harbor Department, Department of Human Resources and
representatives of the International Association of Machinists have been
notified of the revisions to the classification specification and notified that this
request is on today’s agenda.

Recommendation 

• Staff recommends approval of the revised classification specification for
Office Systems Analyst.
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